
Abbey and Wem Brook Community Forum June 24th 2015 Update 
  Place/Area Description of Issue June Update 

1 Templar Court Various parking issues A multiagency meeting to address this is planned for July 

2 Wem brook 
South 
Neighbourhood 
Watch 

Request Police presence at next meeting  Police agreed to attend future meetings 

3 Various 
locations 

KEEP CLEAR signs opposite Council 
House and Henry Street need re-painting 

A works instruction has been issued to recover the road markings on Coton 

Road from Roanne Ringway roundabout to Coventry Road, this will include the 

KEEP CLEAR marking outside the Council House. The work will be carried out 

in the next 2 months. Henry Street is programmed to be resurfaced in 

September this year and all existing road markings will be replaced following 

that week. 

4 Various 
locations 

GIVE WAY signs need re-painting – Fife 
Street, Duke Street, Mount Street near 
junction with Queens Road 

A works instruction  has been issued to our contractor to recover the road 

markings in the Queens Road, Edward Street and Duke Street area this will 

include the Give Way markings mentioned. The works should be carried out in 

the next 2 months. 

5 Dugdale Street Wall needs repairing following collision WCC to repair 

6 Riverlsey Park 
Tunnel 

When will the mural be completed? Artwork has been completed 

7 Riversley Park Asking for an explanation/rationale of some 
of the recent works in the park 

Please see attached update 

8 Pingles Barrier Barrier has been left insecure allowing 
illegal access to the car park  

This will be secured 

9 Pingles Track Benches and bins not replaced on the path 
adjacent to the track connecting two 
tunnels  

Please see attached update 

10 Recycle Bins Can we have feedback in 6 months to learn 
about contamination levels since the leaflet 
has been posted to residents  

This will be fedback at the September Forum 

11 College Street Speeding - can speed-watch scheme be 
implemented? 

These are managed direct by Warwickshire Police via the Safer Neighbourhood 

Teams. 

12 Caldwell area Residents unhappy with quality of litter 
collection across the area 

This has been flagged in other areas also and raised with the contractor 

responsible 

13 Bradestone 
Road 

Pot holes need  A works instruction has been issued to our contractor to fill the potholes, we 

expect this to be completed within the next 3 weeks. 



14 Morris Drive, 
Caldwell and 
Donithorne 
Avenue 

HGV using roads on a regular basis – can 
weight restriction signs be put up 

Area has been audited and signs will be adjusted or replaced. 

15 Update on 
Town Centre 
regeneration 
programmes 

Abbey Street and Vicarage Street 
Developments 

Progress with both the Abbey Street and Vicarage Street regeneration schemes 
have been delayed due to national changes and uncertainty in the retail sector 
generally.  The Abbey Street scheme as originally envisaged, included a large 
food store as the anchor, and this has been affected by changes in fortunes for 
the major supermarket chains.  
There is however, continued interest in investment in both schemes and 
alternatives are being considered, including live discussions with Marks & 
Spencers Simply Food in relation to Abbey Street. 
Negotiations for both schemes are subject to commercial confidentiality, so no 
further details can be shared at present.    

16  Shop options 
for Poppy 
appeal 

Are there units in the town centre that could 
be used the annual Poppy appeal 

All NBBC units have been let – local agents have been asked as whether they 

can assist 

17 Parking impact 
resulting form 
Coop funeral 
care  

Concerns in relation to parking No complaints have been made directly however they ask customers to use car 

parks in the local vicinity and have some spaces for immediate family on site 

 

 


